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Wellingore Parish Council
Notes of the Annual Meeting of the Parish Council 
Monday 9th January 2023 at 7pm 

Please be advised that these are notes of the meeting taken by the Clerk and cannot in any way be regarded as the official minutes of council proceedings until they are approved and signed at the next meeting.


Present: 
Roger Cole (Chair), Niall Shaw (Vice-Chair), Simon Mountjoy, Alex Theaker, Ben Hausermann,
Cllr Lucille Hagues, Cllr Marianne Overton
             
Clerk: Chantelle Hausermann
                 
/1
Public Forum
Nil
/2
 To receive apologies and reasons given.
            Cllr Mills & Cllr Schofield
/3         To approve the notes of the meeting held on Monday 5th December 2022
             Proposed Cllr Theaker, Seconded Cllr Mountjoy – All in agreement.
/4         To receive declarations of interest on any item on the agenda.
             Nil
/5        To discuss matters arising.

Nil

/6       Councillors Reports.

             /3
Councillor L Hagues
Councillor Hagues newsletter had been promulgated to the Parish Council.

The details relating to the Community Hall Grant have been shared with the Wellingore Memorial Hall committee. 
             /4
Councillor M Overton
Councillor Overton’s newsletter has been shared with the Parish Council.

The empty house on High Street was discussed and details have been shared with Cllr Overton, Cllr Overton asked if we had made contact with the Empty Homes Manager. It was confirmed that Environmental Health have been informed through Cllr Hagues due to reports made from the community.

/7
To consider matters for discussion and resolution

/1
to discuss the DRAFT Navenby Parish Council response to the Lindum Homes Navenby and Wellingore Housing Needs Survey ahead of the meeting with Navenby Parish Council and Lindum Homes scheduled for the 7pm 6th February 2022 and confirm attendance.

 
A meeting was held with Navenby PC and a DRAFT response was circulated to the Parish Council. The Parish Council considered whether they agree with the response from Navenby. Navenby Parish Council question the validity of the report and the evidence gathered. Wellingore are concerned about the local amenities/infrastructure (doctors surgery) and what amenities they require if there were any future developments.. All councillors will review the report and add any comments and return to the Parish Clerk who will consolidate the responses and share with Navenby Parish Council.
ACTION: ALL

/2
to discuss Parish Council priorities for 2023.
· 2 x new Councillors to be co-opted to reach the full commitment

· Continue to maintain the village to the highest standards within financial constraints

· Road improvements (Millgate – add to Fix my Street ** Cllr Shaw)

/3
to provide an update on the roundabout for the playpark.


Wicksteed are to provide a quote in writing when the council have agreed on the roundabout required. Images were shared from the website and the unanimous decision was to obtain a quote for the Solar Spinner. Cllr Theaker/Parish Clerk to liaise with Wicksteed.



ACTION: Cllr Theaker/Parish Clerk

/4 
to review and discuss the planning approval for the Lawn Mower Services Site in particular the street lighting and power cables following a meeting with NKDC planning.

The overhead cables are with the statutory undertaker – National Grid. 

Whilst these are likely to be underground the Parish Council wish to liaise with the developer and Western Power to try to ensure this happens. Cllr Mountjoy/Cllr Theaker will continue to liaise with the developer and will determine who the contact is at Western Power. 

ACTION: Cllr Theaker/Cllr Mountjoy

/5
to discuss the bus shelter damage, repair and paint.


The bus shelter windows were damaged over the Christmas period. Cllr Theaker cleared the damage and fixed the noticeboard. The Bus Shelters were fixed with Perspex that was already held in the shed.


The question was asked if the bus shelters needed painting and a quote had been received for £380. It was decided that this could be reconsidered in future months when the weather if better.
/6
to discuss the litter picking hours and pay for AM.


A request has been received to increase the litter pickers hours by 2 hours per month which is an extra 15 minutes per pick. Information was shared with the council in relation to the amount of empty alcohol bottles collected around the village particularly on High Dyke. The Parish Council agreed to be extra vigilant, they passed on their thanks for Adrian’s hard work and asked the Parish Clerk to make contact to see if he requires any equipment.


Increase in hours proposed by Cllr Shaw and seconded by Cllr Hausermann – agreed by all.
ACTION: Parish Clerk

/7
to determine areas of the village where councillors will have responsibility for monitoring progress (for example road repairs).


The document highlighting areas of responsibility was re circulated. Any suggested amendments are to be sent to the Parish Clerk. 

/8
to discuss the advertisement of notices of vacancies around the village.


Vacancies have been shared on Social Media and on the website.  

/9 
to discuss grants currently available, what is required and discussion regarding application.


Potential grant funding was discussed including the Community Hall Fund, Lottery Funding, Co-Op Community Fund etc.

The Parish Council agreed that an application would initially be submitted to the Co-Op Community Fund to support playpark improvements.


Future projects are to be discussed at future meetings. Collaboration with Wellingore Memorial Hall community to determine what improvements could be made to this village facility.
/10
to provide an update on the Forest Schools request with Colby School.


The Parish Clerk has contacted Melissa (School Business Manager) to determine if they still require a suitable space. Awaiting a response.
/11
to discuss any potential areas for building works in the village and how many potential houses have been proposed.


A document has been produced and will be shared at the next meeting.

/12 
to determine if there are any ‘extra help’ groups through NKDC.


No comments made

/8    
To note correspondence received:




  
Noted – No further comments.
/9
Planning

/1
Notification of Decision
Application Reference: 22/1645/HOUS

Proposal: Erection of single storey rear extension

Location: 18 The Link Wellingore Lincoln

No Comments 
/2
Notification of Receipt of Planning Application



Application Reference: 22/1743/FUL

Proposal: Demolition of existing buildings and erection of 5 no. dwellings (re
submission of 22/1081/FUL)

Location: Land To The West Of Grantham Road Navenby Lincoln Lincolnshire

No Comments
/10
Finance
/1 
To approve payments (detailed below) and to confirm that the Council approve both cheque and online payments. Approved
/2
To confirm bank balances at 3rd December 2022 as:
                         
current account:
£16358.30                         


deposit account: 
£31127.15

All agreed.
/11
To receive future agenda items or any other business

Nil

/12
To note the date of the next meeting: Monday 13th February 2023 Meeting of Parish Council 
      The Chairman thanked all for attending and closed the meeting at 8.55pm.
       signed.......................................................................
dated.....................................................



Chantelle Hausermann - Parish Clerk

7 Memorial Hall Drive
Wellingore

Lincolnshire

LN5 0BD

07791 113 860
List of payments approved:

149
9.1.23

NGMS


Grounds Maintenance
£108.00

150
9.1.23

CBGM


Grounds Maintenance
£185.00

151
9.1.23

AM


Litter


£110.00

152
9.1.23

BHIB Insurance

Annual Insurance
£832.96

153
9.1.23

NB


Leaves (HC Pottergate)
£60.00

Paid by Roger Cole
154
9.1.23

KS


Storage for Archives
£123.04

155
9.1.23

NB


Bus Shelter/Metal Posts
£160.00

156
9.1.23

CH 


January Salary

£520.70

157
9.1.23

HMRC


PAYE


£130.20









Total:
£2229.90
Proposed: Cllr Shaw / Seconded Cllr Theaker

All in agreement.




